
City of Sault Ste. Marie 
Huron Street Sewage Pump Station Improvements 

Class Environmental Assessment 
 

Notice of Completion 
 

The City of Sault Ste. Marie is proposing to replace the existing Huron Street Sewage Pump Station.  The 

existing station is located on the west side of Huron Street south of Bay Street and it is approaching the 

end of its useful service life.  Furthermore redevelopment of the area serviced by the station has been 

ongoing and is expected to continue in future years which may result in a need for increased station 

capacity.   

 

Following the development and assessment of alternative solutions the preliminary preferred solution 

generally consists of the following: 

 

 Construct a replacement pump station on vacant lands owned by the City on the east side of Huron 

Street and south of Bay Street and the CNR tracks. 

 Size the replacement station to accommodate existing and possible future development or 

redevelopment within the service area. 

 Include contingency measures to address potential power failures or full station failure. 

 Incorporate appropriate controls for automated system functionality. 

 

This project is being planned as a Schedule B project under the Municipal Class Environmental 

Assessment Process (Class EA process).  The Class EA process includes identification of problems 

and opportunities, evaluation of alternative solutions and designs, stakeholder consultation, assessment 

of potential effects on the environment and identification of reasonable measures to mitigate any adverse 

effects. 

Public and external agency consultation is a key component of this Study.  Subject to comments received 
as a result of this Notice and the receipt of necessary approvals, the City of Sault Ste. Marie may proceed 
with the design and construction of this project.   

Interested persons should provide written comment to the Municipality or the Consultant via email or 
hardcopy at either of the addresses noted below within 30 calendar days from the date of this Notice.  

Catherine Taddo, P.Eng.     Rick Talvitie, P.Eng. 

Land Development and Environmental Engineer    Project Manager 

City of Sault Ste. Marie      AECOM Canada Ltd. 

Tel: 705-759-5380      Tel: 705-942-2612 

Fax: 705-541-7165      Fax: 705-942-3642 

Email: c.taddo@cityssm.on.ca     Email: rick.talvitie@aecom.com  

 

If concerns arise regarding this project, which cannot be resolved in discussion with the municipality, a 

person or party may request that the Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks make an order for 

the project to comply with Part II of the Environmental Assessment Act (referred to as a Part II Order), 

which addresses individual environmental assessments.  Requests must be received by the Minister at 

the address below within 30 calendar days of this Notice.  A copy of the request must also be sent to 

Catherine Taddo at the address noted above.  If there are no requests received by May 17, 2019, the 

project may proceed to design and construction as presented in the planning documentation.  

  

mailto:c.taddo@cityssm.on.ca
mailto:rick.talvitie@aecom.com


Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks 

135 St. Clair Avenue West, 12th Floor  

Toronto, Ontario M4V 1P5  

  

This Notice issued April 10,13 and 17, 2019.  

  

Catherine Taddo, P.Eng. 

Land Development and Environmental Engineer  

City of Sault Ste. Marie 

 

 


